City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Public Safety Committee

Municipal Hall, Council Room

174 S Eyder Avenue

 Wednesday October 3, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.
Mayor: Jeffrey Fahl

Committee members:  Laddy Hlavacek, Jay Reinke, and Elvis Presley.

Department Heads:  Police Chief David A. Sonntag, Fire Chief Jim Pisca

City Administration:
Mary Willett

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s open meeting law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer)

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Laddy Hlavacek ____ Jay Reinke ____ Elvis Presley ____

Mayor Jeffrey Fahl ____

3. Public Comments

4. Set next meeting date:  November 7, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.
5. Approval of minutes of September 5, 2007 meeting.

Discussion/Action items:
1. Extrication equipment update.

2. Resolution #1087 - Local Citizen control over Police & Fire Personnel Issues
3. Review/discussion City Ordinance updates 

· Public Nuisances

· Abatement of Nuisances
4. Fire Department Updates/ 2008  Budget

5. Police Department Updates
Adjournment
Meeting Minutes

Phillips’ Public Safety Committee

October 3, 2007

Chair Laddy Hlavacek called the Public Safety Committee of the City of Phillips to order at 5:34 p.m.  Present were: Jay Reinke, Elvis Presley, Jim Pisca, David Sonntag and Mary Willett.  
The next meeting was set for Wednesday November 7, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.

Presley/Reinke motioned to approve the minutes of the September 5, 2007 meeting as presented.  Carried.

Laddy reported that the ambulance group verified that an update is needed in regards to the jaws of life.  All have their own turnout gear.  Jim Pisca responded that the equipment was donated and that no monies should be exchanged for the equipment.
Resolution #1091 was reviewed – the tree section of the public nuisances has been removed.

The testing of the part time police applicants will occur on 10/20/07.  The PT officers will be hired in 2008.

Chief Sonntag is applying for NORDEG funds for remote radios and a couple of portables.  The Chief should be hearing the results of a matching grant application he submitted any time.  HE will use appropriate funds for repeater, Channel 1 – Price County North – to communicate anywhere in Phillips.

In the bay where the police cars are housed – there is need for repair to the constant damage to the doors, weather stripping and molding needs to be redone and the stalls need to be thoroughly cleaned.  The overhead door is in need of repair by Overhead Door.

Chief Pisca made some comments on the current budget:  calls were down, but operations’ costs are still there.  This year there have been problems with the brakes and compressor, with increasing age – maintenance is an increasing cost.  Jim would like to see all of the income from fires to go into an equipment fund unless the funds are required for a line item increase.  

The committee directed Clerk Willett to prepare a resolution to take to the full council regarding the county emergency government position in Price County.

Presley/Reinke motioned to adjourn.  Carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:02 p.m.

Mary M. Willett

City Clerk-Treasurer
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